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BRADMORE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Residents’ Meeting held on Wednesday 14th May 2025 at 8.00pm in Bradmore Methodist Church
Present: 

Cllr S Shipman (Chair), Cllr F Furse, Cllr C Higginson, Cllr J Nathanson, R Hague (Clerk), John Berridge – Bunny Energy Solutions Committee, Amy Goulden – Nottinghamshire Fire and Rescue Service and 12 members of the public.

Apologies: 
Cllr S Pendry 

1

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION

Cllr Shipman welcomed residents to the meeting.
2
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING ON 15TH MAY 2024
The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and signed by Cllr Shipman as a true and accurate representation of the meeting.
3

PARISH COUNCIL’S REPORT FOR 2024/25

Cllr Shipman read out a report on the Parish Council’s activities for the last year.


It’s hard to believe that it’s been a year since our last meeting. The Parish Council continues to hold public meetings on the 2nd Wednesday of every other month at 7.30pm in the community hall, to which you as residents of Bradmore are always welcome. Copies of upcoming meeting agendas are displayed on the village notice boards, in the community hall and on the village website. If you would like to receive copies of agendas and minutes by email please contact the parish clerk at clerk@bradmorevillage.org.uk.
The highlights of the past 12 months:

It has been a slightly busier year for the Parish Council, there has been 13 new planning applications to consider, all of which the Parish Council has commented on. The new mini island at the Pendock Lane junction has been completed along with re-surfacing of the A60 through the village, although the remainder of the A60 between the village and the Business Park roundabout was only repaired in sections. The road re-surfacing and the reduction of the speed limit (although not always followed by motorists passing through) has resulted in a reduction of traffic noise. The speedwatch group continues to remain active and has recently been supplemented by the arrival in the village of the speed enforcement vehicle. Whilst carrying out speedwatch operations, it has been noticed that there appears to be a reduction in the number of Johnsons vehicles passing through the village, and the PC also note that the proposed extension to the Bunny site appears to have stalled. The consultation on the conservation area has now been completed and the Parish council thanks all residents that attended the open event and commented on the proposals.  Perhaps the best highlight is (for those of us who use the internet) the installation of new faster fibre optic broadband. Otherwise little has changed in the village. 
What the future holds for Bradmore:
We are still awaiting the works to lessen the impact of heavy rainfall / flooding experienced by some houses on Loughborough Road and we understand that these have been budgeted for in this financial year. The PC will continue to comment as required on any proposed development or planning applications and would encourage concerned residents to submit any comments they wish to make to RBC direct via their website. Hopefully the existing problems concerning the Spire rooms can be resolved as it is a reminder of the village’s long history. Following a recent incident where a cat had been hit by a vehicle and subsequently died, and given the increased number of young children in the village, the Parish council has been asked to request that motorists lower their speed when driving around the village especially on Main Street when passing parked cars. We as a PC are still carrying 2 vacancies which it would be good to fill. Anyone who is interested and would like more information, please speak to either the parish clerk or any of the councillors. 
In terms of finance:

For the financial year 2024/25 the Parish Council received a total income of £5810 and incurred expenditure of £5093. The Parish Council agreed to submit a precept request of £6100 for 2025/26 in order to increase the reserves to part cover a replacement defibrillator when required. This represents a 10.9% increase on a band D property, in monetary terms an increase is from £32.45 to £35.99 on a band D property, which is a little under 7p per week. This still remains one of the lowest in Rushcliffe for a parish of our size.
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Thank Yous:
•
Thank you to the residents who maintain the village flower bed and area around the bed and the memorial tree.

•
Thank you to the residents who help at our litter pick events and to those who carry out regular litter picks outside of these days.

•
Thank you to the residents who put up and decorate the village Christmas tree and take it down again in January.

•
Thank you to the resident who helps with the footpaths and strims the grass around Syd’s bench.

•
Thank you to the resident who carries out weekly checks on the defibrillator.

•
Thank you to the people who attended the speedwatch training and have spent time standing on Loughborough Road monitoring the traffic speed.

I’d like to take the opportunity to personally thank all the councillors for the time and commitment they put into their voluntary roles, it’s not an easy job and there are a lot of restrictions on what the Parish Council can actually do, but each and every one of the councillors tries to do what they can to make the village the best place it can be for all of us.

Last but not least I’d like to thank Rebecca our Parish Clerk, who as most of you know, is always on hand to provide solid advice and support.
4
BRIEFING BY BUNNY ENERGY SOLUTIONS WORKING GROUP

John Berridge from the Bunny Energy Solutions Committee provided an overview of the group’s aims and objectives.
The rise in population and modern day discoveries have led to an increase in carbon dioxide, resulting in climate change and the need for a net zero approach. Bunny Parish Council first discussed this in 2021 and a working group was set up, this has since evolved into a sub committee of Bunny Parish Council, meeting once a month and reporting back to the Parish Council.

The overall aims are:
●  To reduce and potentially end fuel poverty.

●  To reduce global warming and subsequent climate change.

● To reduce dependence on carbon based sources of energy thus achieving Net-Zero carbon dioxide emission.

●  To inform Bunny residents about grants available and to enable them to access all the support necessary in order to provide cheaper, renewable and therefore sustainable (CO2 free) heating and energy to as many homes as possible.

The 6 objectives are:
1.  To maximise home insulation.

2.  To devise schemes to provide sustainable home heating  and hot water.

3.  To use solar and wind power to provide sustainable electricity.

4.  To achieve government subsidies to reward households for their contribution to Net-Zero.

5. To set up a not-for-profit Bunny Energy Company overseen by the Parish Council to facilitate the management, servicing, funding and development of the scheme.

6.  To work with Local Authority and Government partnerships to provide information, support and advice.
Bradmore Parish Council and Bunny Energy Solutions Committee are interested in hearing if residents in Bradmore would be interested in collaborating with the group and residents are invited to attend any meeting or can get in touch with John Berridge if they are interested in more information. Please contact Bradmore Parish Council’s Clerk on clerk@bradmorevillage.org.uk for contact details.

Amy Goulden from Nottinghamshire Fire and Rescue Service also gave a presentation to the meeting.
Nottinghamshire Fire and Rescue Service is rated in the top 5 in the country and has a response time of less than 8 minutes. Nottinghamshire Fire and Rescue Service receive 10,000 calls a year. There are sadly 10 deaths from fires in Nottinghamshire a year. They attend 500 incidents a year where young people need help out of car accidents and they rescue 400 animals a year. Amy manages two teams, one providing safety sessions for children and one carrying out safe and well visits.
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Risk factors in the home include:
1) People with care and support needs who may struggle with mobility and potentially can’t cook. 

2) Hoarders – this can block exits and increases the combustible material in a property.

3) Alcohol – Particularly cooking under the influence of alcohol.

4) Air fryers – Don’t use paper liners in an air fryer and always keep an air fryer clean. Be aware of product recalls such as with the Tower air fryers.

5) People living alone are at a higher risk.
6) People aged 65+ are more vulnerable.

7) Smoking – In particular smoking indoors and/or in bed. Illicit tobacco doesn’t have break points so avoid these products.

8) The use of portable heaters and burners.

9) Emollients are flammable, keep candles well away. 

10) Lithium batteries e.g. on e-scooters – don’t tamper with the battery and always use the designated charger as this provides the appropriate load. 

Top tips:

1) Remember to have a smoke alarm at the top and bottom of the stairs and test frequently.
2) Remember kitchen safety – “Keep looking while cooking”.

3) Avoid multiway sockets, replace these with a multi plug with a cable. 

4) Have a nighttime routine – plan how to get out and where keys will be left. Take a phone upstairs and in the event of a fire downstairs and being unable to get out, close all doors and call 999.

Residents are able to book Safe and Well visits with Nottinghamshire Fire and Rescue Service. The team fit 15,000 smoke alarms a year in Nottinghamshire. For more information please visit: https://www.notts-fire.gov.uk/community/make-a-safe-and-well-referral/ 
5
BRADMORE CHURCH RESTORATION

A resident updated the meeting on talks taking place regarding repair work for the Spire Room. Grants have been applied for, but there will still be a shortfall in funds to cover the whole project, which is anticipated to cost around £30,000. The initial focus will be to get the Spire Room water tight. Then work will commence to create a facility the public can use again, including safety improvements such as creating a second access door. A key holder will be needed from within the village. 

6
OPEN SESSION AND QUESTIONS
A question was asked about whether the Village Emergency Telephone System is still in place and if it is still worthwhile now a significant number of people use mobile phones instead of landlines.
The meeting closed at 9.18pm.
Signed:
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